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JOINT OVPPF & OVPA MEMORANDUM NO. 2021-01 
 
TO : Chancellors 
  Director, UP-PGH  
 
ATTENTION : Vice Chancellors/Deputy Director for Administration 
  HRDO Directors/Heads 
  UP System Administration Offices Directors/Heads 
   
SUBJECT : Moratorium in Hiring New UP Contractual Employees 
 
 Per advice of the Department of Budget and Management (DBM), UP has 
exceeded the budget allotted for “Lump-sum for Non-Permanent Positions” as 
provided for in UP’s yearly appropriations in the GAA. In view of this, the moratorium 
in hiring new UP Contractuals1, regardless of fund source, is hereby strictly 
implemented. Submission and approval of requests for exemption from the 
moratorium is suspended until further notice.   
 
 For guidance and compliance. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
         LISA GRACE S. BERSALES     NESTOR G. YUNQUE 
Vice-President for Planning and Finance        Vice-President for Administration 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Office of the President 
      Vice Presidents and Secretary of the University 

 

                                                           
1 Memo No. PDLC 17-28 dated 22 September 2017: Moratorium in Hiring of Non-UP and UP Contractuals 


